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11 November 2014 
 
 
INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 14-041 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your information request, received on 15 October 2014. You asked us to 
provide the following information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
(EIR):   
 

“I would like to make the following request, which may be an EIR 
 
I found this statement in a document by Tim O'Hare Consultants re the reinstatement 
of East Marsh  
TOHA/12/2596/TO 
 
4.0 Imported Soils and Soil Ameliorants 
4.1 Imported Subsoil 
It is proposed to import a new ‘subsoil layer’ to maintain the new levels and to allow 
for the installation of land drains without disturbing the existing contaminated soils 
beneath. It is proposed to import a new ‘subsoil layer’ to maintain the new levels and 
to allow for the installation of land drains without disturbing the existing contaminated 
soils beneath. This will be formed by the use of spoil materials obtained from the 
Olympic Park, validated by PDT and samples taken on site to ensure its suitability. 
 
I would be grateful if you could provide information with documentation and maps to 
show where on the Olympic Park this 'spoil material' came from, with the information 
about its validation by the PDT and the samples taken to show its suitability. 
 
In addition, I am unclear how this material arrived at East Marsh. Presumably it had 
to be stored somewhere after its extraction from the OP before it could be imported 
to East Marsh. Where was it stored?” 

 
 
I have set out below our response to each one of your questions following your order: 
 
1) provide information with documentation and maps to show where on the Olympic Park 

this 'spoil material' came from, with the information about its validation by the PDT and 
the samples taken to show its suitability. 

 

Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 

 



 

 

The ‘spoil material’ came from the area used as the Olympic warm up track area to the south 
of the stadium.  
 
Annex A is a map of the warm up track and the proposed excavation as of January 2012. 
 
Annex B contains details of the materials testing. 
 
2) In addition, I am unclear how this material arrived at East Marsh. Presumably it had to be 

stored somewhere after its extraction from the OP before it could be imported to East 
Marsh. Where was it stored? 

 
The material was stored in the area of the warm up track until required at East Marsh.   
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial decision will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 

London Legacy Development Corporation 

 




